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Accept the work performed for the Strathern Park North - Baseball Field Lighting (PRJ21028) 
(W.O. #E170414F) Project (Project), constructed by the Department of Recreation and Parks 
(RAP) as-needed prequalified on-call vendors, as outlined in the Summary of this Report. 

SUMMARY 

The Project is located in Council District 2, at 8041 Whitsett Avenue, Los Angeles, California 
91605. The scope of work consisted of constructing new sports field lighting for Baseball Fields 
No. 3 and No. 4, located at the southern area of the site. Plans for the project were prepared by 
the Bureau of Engineering (BOE), Architectural Division. The Board approved the use of 
pre-qualified On-Call vendors on April 5, 2017, (Report No. 17-087). On June 26, 2017, a 
Notice-To-Proceed, in the amount of Five Hundred Forty One Thousand Sixty Five 
($541,065.00), was issued to Electro Construction Inc. 

During the course of construction, a total of six (6) Change Orders were issued for the Project, 
in the amount of Sixty Thousand, Eight Hundred Seven Dollars ($60,807.00) or 11.3% of the 
base award amount. One change order was attributed to errors and omissions (0.6% ), one 
change order was a credit (0.2%) and four (4) change orders were attributed to unforeseen 
conditions (10.9%). 
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TREES AND SHADE 

As detailed in Report No. 17-087, due to the installation of new light poles to achieve required 
illumination levels, a mature  cottonwood tree (Populous Fremontii) was removed and replaced 
with ten 24-inch boxed  Brisbane trees (Lophostemon Confertus).  All other existing trees were 
not affected by the construction of this project. 

The BOE Program Manager has reviewed the as-built plans and concurs that Project has been 
completed in accordance with the plans and specifications.  There was no contract compliance 
or labor issues with the work done.  

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT 

There is no fiscal impact to RAP’s General Fund.  The Department of Recreation and Parks 
currently operates the facility and operating budgets are in place. 

This Report was prepared by Erick Chang, Project Manager, and reviewed by Neil Drucker, 
Prop K Program Manager, BOE; Deborah Weintraub, Chief Deputy City Engineer, BOE; and 
Cathie Santo Domingo, Superintendent, Planning, Maintenance and Construction Branch. 

LIST OF ATTACHMENTS 

1) Report 17- 087
2) Change Order Log

Vendor Original Award 
Amount 

Change Order 
Amount 

Total Amount 

Electro Construction, Inc. $541,065.00 $60,807.00 $601,872.00 










